Notes of Building Pathways Business and Computing group meeting held at The Square Mile,  Sheffield College on Tuesday 27th 10:00 am – 12:00pm

Attendance:

Ann Goddard 

RCAT
Vaughan Downes
Sheffield College

Judy Smith

Building Pathways

Ian Beever

Rother Valley College

Kevin Bowman
SHU, School of CMS
Naz Khan

Business & Education, South Yorkshire

Marienne Ross           Building Pathways

Apologies:

Nina Parkin

Rotherham College of Arts & Technology
Verity Brack 

University of Sheffield, 

Institute of Lifelong learning

David Smith

Chesterfield College

Helen Croker              The School of Business and Finance, SHU
Ian Cooper

Sheffield Hallam University, CMS

Deirdre Eastburn
Business & Education, South Yorkshire
Elaine Burtoft

Sheffield College

1. Introductions were made - Kevin Bowman was a new member attending the group from the Computer, Management science school in SHU.

2. Notes of previous meeting  held at The Stables Conference Centre, High Melton, Doncaster College on Tuesday 3rd February 2004, were approved as a correct record.
3. Matters Arising - all matters arising to be dealt with on the agenda
4. Progress on implementing Project action Plan

· Student Ambassadors:

· Judy Smith reported on a meeting that staff from the Student Services Centre had organised with an administrator, Helen Croker, in the School of Business who had responsibility for organising student volunteers within the School. Helen had given enthusiastic support to the scheme to identify student ambassadors to link with college staff. The funding of the students and the outline of activities they would be undertaking was discussed and approved. It was agreed that students completing their fourth year would be a good target group although a preference would be for first years. Students went on a year of placement in the third year so are not available to help. Second year students would be acceptable too.  However it became obvious that the timescale for when students would be able to visit the colleges was very limited with respect to student demands on timetables and in particular exams. It was agreed that BP should ask partners to identify specific dates and times between certain weeks when ambassadors would be required, to identify student numbers and the cohort, etc. This activity was undertaken and Helen requested volunteers from students. However the final outcome was that only one student volunteered and then she withdrew her offer. 

· Replicating the request for support from CMS had not brought any success.

· Partners discussed the progress of this idea. Vaughan had been organising a similar type of activity with another member of SBF in SHU, Roger Oldham,  and this process had also identified problems. Issues that needed more consideration was the organising of the timescale of activity, the length of time need for police checks to be carried out on students, an agreement to have continuation of the student links over an extended period of time such as two years,  and the identification of the student ambassadors early on and in sufficient numbers to make the idea work.
· There was a discussion about other Aimhigher activity that was taking place in colleges. Vaughan identified some successful activities such as a recent seminar that AH had organised with Yr 12 Business Studies students. There is a need to co-ordinate activities with other Aimhigher projects.
· Kevin Bowman suggested that using the services of Hallam Volunteering could help resolve issues around the identification and commitment of students to the scheme. He had experience of using the organisation for another activity and it had proved very effective. 

· Ian Beever described a programme that they were starting in RVC. Before students left for HE this year they were asking them to act as 'mentors' next year to RVC students. In this way they are identifying their 'volunteers' before they left the college.
· Judy explained to the group that she felt that BP had not been able to give the project enough attention. There had been some difficulties in co-ordinating the activities and there is a need to ensure that the project is given more focus. 
Action: It was agreed that there may be a better outcome for this Project to work towards organising a series of events involving volunteer SHU students to start in September. There would be a need to identify students to be ambassadors early on and therefore this would need co-ordination before September. Judy to organise meeting with Hallam Volunteering and staff in SHU in the next few weeks. Judy to contact AH coordinators to explore how to link projects
ii.   Aimhigher Yr 12 residential
· At the last meeting  Anna Lilley from  Student Services Centre in SHU had outlined ideas for a Yr 12 residential for FE students funded through Aimhigher. Judy asked if anyone was involved in this but no information had gone out to partners from this group. There was some scepticism that students would take-up the invite for the residential
· There was a brief discussion about the need to develop links with the SHU Aimhigher-P4P graduation project to develop some case studies of students who have graduated through Business and Computing degrees to be identified role models. 

Action: Judy to investigate further and circulate any details to staff

iii. Links with BE-SY

· Naz Khan for Business and Education South Yorkshire, outlined his proposals for developing a vocational master-class for students on Business and IT programmes. Naz has a remit to develop a series of such classes for younger school children and some FE students. A similar model of activities involving employers and HE staff was being developed for other curriculum areas although the input varied according to the year group being targeted. He was keen to get enthusiastic staff involved and  to make the classes hands-on where relevant. 
· There was a general discussion on the value of this initiative and how students from partner groups could be involved. Naz was keen that the group were involved and Ann expressed an interest, suggesting that input towards the end of either semester would be beneficial and that content should support the learning programme. Ann also had other students studying Travel & Tourism and Public Services who could be involved with some of the activities Naz was suggesting,  in particular relating to customer care. 
· Kevin agreed that CMS could support such an activity and identified November and before Easter break as good times for staff to be involved. Ian supported this for RVC students and indicated how the future merger with RCAT may need to be considered when any planning is made. 

· Naz suggested that an event could be repeated to involve students in each area. For example run an event for students in all Rotherham colleges, for  Sheffield and Chesterfield together  and Doncaster and  Barnsley together. Alternatively one event could be delivered for a larger number of students. 
· Judy suggested BP could provide additional resources should it be needed to add to BE-SY's current resources. 

Action: Naz to contact staff in the colleges to further develop the ideas.

5. Progressing the Project
· Judy suggested that there was a need to co-ordinate the plans for the project more thoroughly than BP is presently doing. A discussion ensued about the best method of ensuring this happened. Vaughan expressed concern that ideas were not coming to fruition and there was a need to ensure that they happened. There was a feeling that better success would be obtained by aiming to start activities at the beginning of next year. It was agreed that there needed to be a clear outline of the tasks which would need to be undertaken. Judy suggested that the BP Project Worker may be able to take forward the ideas in the future by dedicating more time to the project but alternatively there may be a need to obtain someone from the colleges to pull the project together. Whoever was involved they should have an awareness of FE and the students involved as well as understand the progression routes into SHU. 
Action: Judy to draw up a list of responsibilities to co-ordinate the project ideas and to identify the timescale involved in this should a college staff member be needed to undertake the work. Judy to liaise with colleges about the role.

6. Links with Computing Management School in SHU:
· Kevin Bowman wants to involve college staff in ideas for a new Foundation degree and to consider routes to top-up degrees from college HN programmes. Kevin reported that he is looking to develop a new FD in Desktop Support initially part-time but was wondering if there was a market for a full-time programme.  Ann suggested Nina Parkin would be interested and Judy suggested that Kevin may want to contact John Garrett in Thomas Rotherham college who had earlier requested information about  progression routes for PC technicians. 
Action: Judy to share contact list with Kevin for him to follow up with partners  and to  discuss further links with the School. 
· Judy discussed how Ian Cooper had suggested a seminar for college and school staff to promote routes into the programmes in SHU School of CMS. Partners supported the notion of such an event. Judy indicated BP could help resource such an event. In addition Judy suggested linking with another Aimhigher Project organised by the OU to support a guidance network in South Yorkshire. Kevin suggested that such an event could be organised for June. The seminar would be half a day with lunch included. A suggestion was made for 3-4 speakers outlining some of the programmes on offer and  developments including new  Foundation degrees. Judy would invite all partners through BP representatives in colleges and also include Aimhigher Reps. Partners would link up with their colleagues in guidance teams  and Connexions. Judy asked Kevin if John Pointer's work for the outlining progression routes could be shared with the partners. 
Action: Kevin to discuss further with Ian Cooper the idea for the seminar. In addition Kevin would investigate the outcome of John Pointer's work on progression routes. 
7. Date of next meeting:
It was agreed it would be beneficial to meet up to discuss details of next year's activities later this academic year, therefore a provisional date was set for Thursday 17th June 2004 10am - 12pm at RCAT.
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